Minutes of Scalford Parish Council Meeting 

held on Wednesday 12th December 2018 
at 7.30 pm in Scalford Methodist Chapel
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Present: Cllrs, Elizabeth Bryan, Andrew Thorn, Robert Ingles, Brian Dodd
Apologies: T Spencer, M Wright
In attendance: 
Members of the Public: 3
Public Participation:

No issues raised
18/714
Declarations of Disclosable and Pecuniary Interests:

None
18/715
To approve and sign the Minutes from the 
Parish Council Meeting held in Scalford Chapel Room on 14th November 2018:
It was unanimously agreed that the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting on the 
14th November 2018 were a true record and the Minutes were signed by the Chairman.

18/716
Ongoing Matters:
Parking New Street: The Clerk had been advised that the person dealing with this had now left MBC and nobody would be responding to requests for information. It was unanimously agreed to write again to the Chief Executive highlighting the fact this had been going on since 2014 with copies to Cllr B Rhodes and Cllr E Holmes.
Recreational Field Fence: Cllr Thorn advised this work had not yet been carried out.
Running Water Wycomb Road and blocked gulley:
Cllr Ingles reported that gulley had been cleared which resolved that matter, it was reported that various other gullies in the village were blocked, the Clerk requested details of which ones and would request Highways to deal with. The Clerk confirmed the running water Wycomb Road hade been reported to Highways with no response, Cllr Rhodes had been notified of this and would endeavor to obtain a response for the Council. Severn Trent had written and reiterated this was not treated water and therefore not their responsibility 
18/717
Planning:

New:

18/00057/FUL Change of Use of land to site 36’ x 12 ‘ static caravan to rear of Kings Arms car park (retrospective)

APP/Y2430/W/18/3215182 – 18/00469/FUL – Conversion of 5 New Street to create a 

separate dwelling 

Approved

None
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18/718
Accounts -   Receipts & Payments November 2018

Receipts:

Allotments






£ 346.50
Scalford Poor’s Charity donation Church Clock

£ 359.00

Scalford Poor’s Charity donation Street Lighting

£ 250.00
Cemetery Fees






£ 700.00

Donations






£   70.00

HSBC – Interest





£     3.08

Payments:
BP
C J Hill






£  367.15

BP   
Burnt Oak Developments



£  558.00

BP
The App Office




£  175.00

BP
Scalford Triangle Community Group


£  200.00

BP 
B D Bedford





£  168.00

BP
Your Locale 
N P




£3600.00

Chq 101355 Scalford Village Hall



£    32.00

The reconciled balance on the general account of £20548.32 at the end of November was unanimously accepted as correct and signed off by the Chairman.
18/719
Neighbourhood Plan:
Cllr Ingles reported that three theme committee’s had been formed Environment, Transport and Housing all of which were working well
18/720
Letter from K Hewitt:
A letter had been received requesting permission to erect a chicken run/shed and fruit trees, it was agreed that provided the requirements of the Tenancy Agreement were met this would be in order. – Clerk to notify accordingly.
18/721
Letter from Citizens Advice Bureau:

It was unanimously agreed to make a donation of £100.00 as per the previous year.
18/722
Replace Street Light Chadwell:
It had been necessary to have the street lights in Chadwell inspected this had resulted in one of them being deemed irreparable, it was therefore unanimously to have this replaced at a cost of £450.00
18/723

Emergency Plans for unforeseen circumstances:

The Clerk had circulated a proposal outlining the main requirements should the Clerk be unavailable for any reason, this would entail two Councillors familiarizing themselves with the workings of the lap top and email system. After discussion it was agreed to defer a decision on who would be nominated for this.
18/724
Precept:
The Clerk had circulated the anticipated financial position at the end of March and a budget proposal for 2019/2020 which was discussed and it was unanimously agreed to set the budget as per last year at £17000.00 
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18/725
Clerks Annual Review:

Cllr Dodd had undertaken the review process with the Clerk and members of the public and the Clerk were asked to leave the meeting whist Cllr Dodd discussed the matter with the Council. The Clerk was then recalled and advised that it had been agreed to increase the number of paid hours to 39 per week at LCP1/2 SCP 27, due to the increased work load since the previous review in 2016. It was agreed that everyone was satisfied with the situation.
18/726
Matters arising from Emails circulated and other matters:
The question of subsidence at the Village Hall was raised by Cllr Dodd and the fact that the insurance in place did not cover this, therefore any costs involved might well come to the Parish Council as owners. 
A Silver Birch tree in the Churchyard had been reported as in a dangerous condition, Councillors to inspect before the next meeting.

Questions had been raised regarding the size of the new bungalow on South Street.

Cllr Dodd raised the matter of the comments by the resident of the Cottage, Scalford Hall regarding the Councils response to their planning application. It was agreed to respond on the basis that the Councils comments were based on the information supplied with the planning application.
18/713
Items for Next Month’s Agenda:
Neighbourhood Plan
Silver Birch Churchyard
Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 9th January at 7.30pm in Scalford Methodist Chapel 
Signed:  ______________________ 

Chairman Scalford Parish Council
Date:    ______________________
The meeting closed at 20.50pm

